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It was absolutely fantastic to be able to watch so many of our Year 9 girls play rugby league for their club

Birkenshaw Blue Dogs in their final against Dewsbury side Shaw Cross at Post Office Road on Saturday.

The girls, who have only been together at the club for two years showed incredible spirit over the 60 minutes,

sadly just falling sort at the final whistle.

Whilst it wasn’t the result they wanted we were most impressed with their mental toughness and resilience. They

took an early lead after Mary Turpin went over in the corner which was responded to just 4 minutes later by

Shaw Cross. Shortly before half time Shaw Cross took the lead. It was at this point that we really saw what the

Blue Dogs spirit was, the girls were relentless in defence, not once shying away from a tackle or from supporting

a team mate. We didn’t see tears or tantrums and every time they went down, they got back up with unparalleled

determination and strength of character. To say we are proud of them all is an understatement.

A big thanks to the Blue Dogs coaches and parents for giving our students amazing opportunities and making us

so welcome.

It was so lovely to see our younger students supporting

their Team mates as ball girls.



We have some new members of staff who have started recently, so here is an opportunity to introduce you to

them as part of #TeamBBG

Miss Thomas – Inclusion Support Worker

Mr Alam - Teacher of English

Schools attended Beckfoot Grammar School

Further education Huddersfield University & Uni of 

Leeds (Masters in English 

Literature Renaissance)

Hobbies Walking in the Lake District, 

tennis, podcasts, and of course 

finding a good whodunit novel!

Favourite subject at school English and History

Favourite book The Great Gatsby by F Scott 

Fitzgerald

Favourite place to visit Zermatt, Switzerland (love a cold 

climate!)

Favourite quote To define is to limit – Oscar 

Wilde

One word to describe 

yourself…
Spontaneous!

Mrs Chappell – Cover Supervisor

Schools attended Birkenshaw Primary School, 

Birkenshaw Middle School, 

Whitcliffe Mount High School

Further education HND Leisure Management at 

Bradford College

Favourite subject PE

Hobbies I play hockey for a team in 

Wakefield and I am involved in 

Scouting and Guiding which 

takes up most of my spare time

Favourite book Don't really have one but I like to 

read autobiographies 

Favourite place to visit Canada and the USA especially 

Niagara Falls

Favourite quote Living the dream

One word to describe 

yourself…
Busy



This month we’ve welcomed Danniella Houston as 

marketing and communications manager at the 

Rodillian Multi Academy Trust.

Dannie’s career has predominantly focused on health 

and wellbeing, due to her working in the NHS for the 

last six years. 

In her previous role, Dannie worked closely with child 

and adolescent mental health services and is 

passionate about supporting and improving the mental 

health and emotional wellbeing of children and young 

people, including those at BBG Academy.

Dannie will support BBG and Trust staff to create and 

promote wellbeing campaigns, sharing resources, 

news and activities around wellbeing through the BBG 

Bulletin and other channels on a frequent basis.

An example of this is World Mental Health Day, which 

was this Monday 10 October. The Trust and BBG 

celebrated this, supporting Young Mind’s #HelloYellow 

campaign. 

Young Minds have a parent’s helpline which offers 

vital advice and guidance to parents and carers who 

are concerned about their child’s mental health. You 

can find out more on their website:

www.youngminds.org.uk. 

http://www.youngminds.org.uk/


Black History Month – Pablo Fanque

Cerys 

Barson

Have you ever heard of the first Black British circus

owner who inspired a Beatles tune? Maybe not, but I

hope that by the end of this article you will know about

him and his link to Leeds.

Pablo Fanque, who was born in Norwich in 1810, was a

British Equestrian performer and circus proprietor.

Pablo’s real name was William Darby. He became the

first recorded Black circus owner in Britain. His circus

was popular in Victoria Britain for 30 years. Pablo

became well respected throughout his career, later

inspiring the Beatles to write a song based on him. The

song features on the ‘Sergeant Peppers Lonely Hearts

Club Band’ album and is called ‘Being for the benefit of

Mr Kite.’

As a young adult, Pablo trained every day, perfecting his skills as an equestrian. He owned thirty horses, training

each of them to Waltz in time with the music, which had never been done before.

As well as being a good businessman, Pablo was also an exceedingly kind man. He gave most of the money

made from his performance to charity.

Many of Pablo’s shows were held in Leeds, and often he would perform himself. His first appearance in Leeds

was with a circus called the Batty Troupe. He went on to manage his own circus and performed in Leeds on

multiple occasions, including Woodhouse Moor; he was later buried here.

After Fanque’s death, the chaplain of the Showman’s Guild remarked: “In the great brotherhood of the equestrian

world, there is no colour line” This goes to show that no matter your background, race, or colour, you can do

anything. Without Pablo Franque, white men would have dominated the circus industry. Pablo took one of the

first steps to creating equality in the workplace.



Oakwell Hall Re-enactment

Nathan 

Bromley

Last weekend Oakwell hall had a war re-enactment (American revolution) hosted by the 

group ‘Her Majesty regiment 33rd’. 

The reenactment starts in the year is 1776 and the British ‘red coats’ are on a foraging 

mission to gather supplies when revolutionists sprung up and attacked the British. Then 

war broke out. After periods of fighting, the revolutionists soon surrendered, and bodies 

laid scattered on the battlefield. 

Besides all the fighting, you could take a wander around both camps (American and 

British). There were also gun displays in the garden behind the hall by both the American 

and the British.

Personally, I believe this was a very educational experience for both children and parents 

and in future could make an exceptional school trip for anyone learning about the topic!



Fuel Prices

Dexter 

Hughes

As many of you know, the price of fuel in the UK is increasing exponentially.

As we can see in this graph, petrol prices, in the past 18 years, have had a dramatic increase.

In 2004, the price of fuel (per litre) was 80p, but it has now skyrocketed to being over £3.20! Of course, this

graph was made at the start of 2022, before the invasion of Ukraine by Russia.

Once the war broke out, the government in the UK, EU, U.S and Canada decided to stop buying oil from Russia

to avoid financially supporting their actions.

As Russia was one of our key oil providers, this meant that the resource would be scarcer and, therefore, make

products including oil more expensive for customers – this affected the price of petrol and heating, amongst

other things.

Of course, if this is the case for the UK and other countries, how come the U.S hasn’t been affected nearly as

much(?), you might be wondering.

You could point fingers at how the U.S has much more natural oil than the UK, but the main reason is tax.

On top of the extra 20% VAT (£1.22 per gallon) for petrol in the UK, you also have to pay for ‘fuel duty’.

In the U.S, however, the tax for petrol is only 24.4 cents per gallon (A sales tax of 5.09% on average), which is

much less than it is in the UK.

Fun Tax Facts!

Americans with lower income jobs (below 5 digit

salary) pay 12.2% more ‘payroll’ tax than those with

salaries above 5 digits (??,???) - a payroll tax is a

percentage of a worker’s salary that is given back to

their employers - look at this graph for proof!

What thought-provoking, interesting facts! For more

tax facts, hop onto the internet in your spare time and

research about taxes!



THURSDAY, 10th NOVEMBER
4:00 – 7:00PM

Please join us for an evening of revision hints, tips, 
planning strategies and information regarding the 
2023 GCSE Exams.  

More information coming via Edulink!

We’ve survived the first half-term of year 11 – and now we have a two week holiday ahead of us! Glorious,

unfettered time – days and days of doing what we want! Going on Trips (New York and France, anyone?) and

visits, staying with friends, seeing films and getting to spend time doing all the fun things we want to do when we

are bound by school time and homework time and practice time and sleep time!

If there is one wish I might have for you this half term – it is this: don’t leave revision out of all the things you ‘get’

to do. Make your revision something akin to brushing your teeth or washing your face. A daily task that doesn’t

take too long – 25 minutes per session – but is necessary for long-term overall ‘health’. You’ll be so much

happier and more settled with the knowledge that you’ve done *something* every day… maybe this is the habit

that you’re developing? That ‘two-minute rule’ habit we’ve been talking about?

Get it done, Pathfinders – and we’ll see you in two weeks!

Happy Half-Term Holiday!

2023 GCSE EXAM 
SUCCESS EVENT



Our Year 7 students were all trained in the vital skill of CPR today. An

alliance of partners all over the world (including UK Ambulance Services,

Universities, and other charitable and public sector community-based

organisations and first aid training organisations) came together to

increase public awareness of cardiac arrests and increase the number of

people trained in life saving CPR. They do this by organising and

facilitating training events including fantastic work in schools.

Did you know survival rates from out of hospital cardiac arrest remain

stubbornly low in the UK, with fewer than one in ten people surviving? At

BBG we feel we have a key role to play in improving survival rates from

out-of-hospital cardiac arrest and ensuring that everyone has a chance to

learn CPR and that those having a sudden cardiac arrest have their best

chance of surviving. Almost all of our students in the academy will now

have had essential training and may just be the difference!

We were so impressed with the attitude and approach of our young

people and very grateful to our providers for delivering such engaging and

informative practical sessions.



A man of the match performance from Arran last

weekend in a thrilling one all draw. Some excellent shot

stopping and brave one on one saves.

Arran plays goalkeeper for Gildersome Spurs Juniors

Imogen from Year 7 was awarded Managers player of the week for her performance for

her netball club, the Whitcliffe Warriors.

Four of our young 

golfers have shown 

incredible talent, 

narrowly losing by 1 

point and finishing 2nd

overall in this year’s  

Golf sixes league! 

The boys, who play 

for The Manor have 

had an incredible 

season.

Well done Spencer, 

Fletcher, Finlay and 

Logenn, an incredible 



More fabulous weekend sports news in

Rugby Union. Ava Goulding, Ava Walshaw

and Josselin Adams, all current Year 7

students, had their first Rugby Union

tournament of the season last weekend at

Sandal. They are part of the Under 12 team

at Cleckheaton RUFC. They played 7

matches on Sunday at the tournament and

won 4!

A great start to a new season, well done

girls.

It is always wonderful to hear about

our BBG alumni. Lily Trotter from our

Class of 2022 has recently moved to

play for Sandal rugby union club. Lily

has slotted right in to her new team.

This weekend saw an extension to

the unbeaten season, winning the

Sandal Festival against strong

opposition.

Well done Lily, 

please keep us 

updated with your 

successes.



Well done to Gaby Rowan who smashed it last weekend being awarded both

opposition and coaches Player of the Match, Gaby plays for the Birkenshaw Bells,

and scored 10 goals in the game against Whitcliffe Warriors.

Birstall Victoria U14s Rugby

League team were crowned

Yorkshire Junior and Youth

Division 1 League

Champions for the second

year in a row following their

16-4 victory against

Featherstone Lions. This

season they have also won

the Heavy Woollen Cup and

the Yorkshire Juniors

Challenge Cup. An extremely

successful season, which has

also seen a number of

players sign professional

scholarship contacts with a

Despite some last minute nerves Georgia showed 

incredible resilience and took the win in this 

weekend’s Taekwondo fight. Her Aspire lessons

are all about learning 

from mistakes and 

coming back 

stronger – we think 

she has shown this 
in buckets full. 



Bethany Edward’s friend is called Leia, she was 15 years old.

She was diagnosed with cancer at the age of nine, then had remission after treatment and removed her femur in

her leg. One year later the cancer had returned and was terminal. She had a very rare cancer and they tried to

help her symptoms with different treatments.

She passed away in April this year.

Understandably Bethany found this extremely difficult to cope with. By raising funds for Teenage Cancer Trust,

Bethany and her family are keeping Leia’s memory alive and she will be forever in their thought and hearts.

This is a photo of Bethany when she died her hair in Teenage Cancer Trust colours, and also one of Leia.



One of the projects that the Community Champions from Years 8 and 9 are looking at this year is how we can be

more sustainable as a school. We would love to become an Eco-School, and earn the prestigious Green Flag to

display at school, but we recognise that we have an awfully long way to go to make this happen. The Community

Champions are a determined bunch though, and recognise that it is their social responsibility to contribute.

On Thursday of this week, 5 Community

Champions: Evie Hustler, Tyler Young, Darcey

Burgham, Chloe Rhodes and Jessica Wright

attended the Kirklees Youth Climate Festival in

Batley.

Along with representatives from around 10 other

schools from North Kirklees, the students took part

in discussions, activities and projects which were

organised to help them think about what we are

doing well as a school already, and what our areas

of development need to be. They came home with

lists of ideas, plans and useful contacts, and can’t

wait for the next step of our eco-journey.
Did you know that each year the world sends as

much waste to landfill sites to equal the height of

two Mount Everests? Kirklees alone could fill the

John Smith Stadium twice with the amount of waste

which is not recycled. Kirklees no longer has landfill

sites; instead our waste is incinerated, and the

incinerators are used to fuel a turbine which

produces electricity for the national grid.

The Kirklees recycling team are very keen to come

along to BBG and talk to us about how we can

recycle our waste without it costing a fortune and

taking up a lot of time.

One of the most useful parts of the day for us was the

opportunity to speak to students and teachers from

Upper Batley High School, who are much further along

the eco journey than we are. They were recently

awarded a Green Flag with Distinction for their

innovative eco-programme, which includes keeping

bees, growing fruit in the school orchards, having

termly sustainability challenges, rewarding students

who walk to and from school and students being

offered their own plot of land to grow crops to sell for

profit.

They day finished with a visit from the Batley and Spen Member of Parliament, Kim Leadbeater, who was

buzzing as she spoke to the ”BBG Massive” (her nickname for our team!) about their plans, and gave the

students even more advice and offered to help if the students wrote to her office with their plans.

We’d like to congratulate Evie, Tyler, Darcey, Chloe and Jessica on representing the school so well at the

festival, and can’t wait to see some of their plans put into action.







Miss Dixon's Textiles Club 

students made 

these! Everyone learnt 

how to use the sewing 

machine, with the help of 

Maya in year 10. We got 

to see the laser cutter 

working too, well done 

everyone!



The English Department have been 
super impressed with the following 

students’ resilience, work ethic 
and progress this half term.

Well done #Team BBG, you 
continue to amaze us with your 
astounding effort – keep up the 

hard work!

7 8 9 10

7BYG
Roshni Chatha

Lily Hirst

8BYG
Bella-Leigh Duncan
Jaydon Mcmahon

9BYG

Dexter Farmer

Rosa Hepworth

10BYG
Jensen Cook

Harry Mollett

7EHS
Jamie Durrant
Jack McMillan

8SHH
Lewis Woodcock

Leah Hardy

9EHS
Matilda Thompson

Issaac Graham

10SBC
Harry Ward

Elianna Harper

7RJS

Muniba Mahmood
Tom Goodyear

8KVE
Betsy Nichols

Declan Hammond

9KVE
Ivy Soames

William Pennington

10ZAM
Ellie Spaven

Elliot Jackson

7KVE
Phoebe Nolan

Lilianna Wright

8EHS

Michelle Tella
Jamie Worsnop

9ESL
Brandon Newby
Reaveley Laws

10KVE
Mia Hutton
Abi Makin

7RFS

Ethan Harrison
Willow Peasley

8RFS
Mia English
Robyn Nield

9RFS
Bailey Drewett

Nathan Bromley

10ESL
Alexie Hulley
Alfie Watson

7PZAM

Noah Suggit
Lily Rush

8ZAM
Jessie Mae-Wood
Neve Whittaker

9SSH
Sean Dalby

Amber Smith

10RFS
Ethan Statham

Oscar Smith

7QZAM
Sam Avison

Amelia Kershaw

8NHN
Dougal Trotter

Charlotte Harding

9ZAM

Summer Virr

Melissa Bower

10RJS
Luke Naylor

Hannah Davies

8ESL
McKenzie Kirby

Robert Lowe

9RJS

Lillie Ramm
Nieve Bacon

10SSH
Hannah Dodge
Ashton Young



The English Department have been 
super impressed with the following 
students’ resilience, work ethic and 

progress this half term.

Well done #Team BBG, you continue 
to amaze us with your astounding 

effort – keep up the hard work!

Rise and Read Super Stars!

Mr Smith Mileigh Goldthorpe

Kian Sorsby

Mrs Stockhill Andrew Bird

Muniba Mahmood

Mr Young Georgia Harker

Noah Smith

Mrs Morland Matthew Mitchell-Hood

Josselin Adams

Mr McDonald & Miss 

Roumelioti

Charlotte Norrington

Laurie Bowen

Mrs Poutney Daisy Margetts

Elodie Munslow

Mr Suggitt Sophie Grayson

Megan Bates

Year 11 Pathfinders​

11RFS​

Emily Taylor​

Evie Liley​

11EHS​

Jack Jones​

Lacey Green​

11NHN​

Evie Bullers​

Charlie Patrick​

11SBC​

Evie Burrows​

Alex Walker​

11KVE​

Phebe Firth​

Illia Boiko​

11RJS​

Thomas Keating​

Josh Stone​

11ESL​

Hannah Peace​

Ruby Hilton​

11SSH​

Tiana McCue​

Daniel Hirst​



The BBG Bookcase recommendations for children to read and make

progress when reading. Statistically students that read independently

do better at school. Please encourage your children of all ages to

continue reading daily – 10 minutes before bedtime as a minimum will

make all the difference.

NB for parents/carers: Please check online reviews if you have

any queries about the suitability of a book before your child reads it.

Year 7



Year 8

NB for parents/carers: Please check online reviews if you have any queries about the suitability of a book 

before your child reads it.



Year 9

NB for parents/carers: Please check online reviews if you have any queries about the suitability of a book 

before your child reads it.



Year 11

NB for parents/carers: Please check online reviews if you have any queries about the suitability of a book 

before your child reads it.



Year 10

NB for parents/carers: Please check online reviews if you have any queries about the suitability of a book 

before your child reads it.



YEAR 11 REMINDER – Homework club 
Monday 2.30-3pm F17

Year 7 started their field work of BBG Academy by analysing different areas and giving their opinion on which

one is the nicest environment.

Year 9 have been looking at resources

globally and in the UK. Students have

been investigating what we can do to

reduce the amount of water we use, and

the pollution caused from food travelling

to shelves in the supermarkets.

After completing their assessments,

Year 10 have new books and a new

topic, starting their first block of

lessons of human geography.

Similar to Year 9, they are looking at

maximising the use of resources and

working out ways we can save water,

use less electricity and buy food

locally but also think about when

certain fruits and vegetables grow.

After some fantastic write-ups of the fieldwork trips to the

coast, the Year 11 students are back working on rivers and

working hard in preparation for assessments and mock

examinations in the next half term.

MAKE SURE you use your exercise books, your revision

guides and look at pages 15 and 16 of your knowledge

organisers.

YEAR 7, 8 & 9 REMINDER –
History and Geography FILM club 

Wednesdays 2.30-3:30pm F16

Year 7

Year 9

Year 10

Year 11



Black History Month

This week, many History students have engaged with Black History Month during their lessons, and they have

produced some outstanding work. In this year’s theme ‘Time for Change: Action not words’, students

discovered that they do not need to look far to find inspirational figures that have taken action to inspire others.

Year 7 lessons focused on the question of ‘What is Black History Month’, while Year 9 have begun a study of the

nature of the world wars by investigating why in every sense, it was the world's war. During this week’s film club,

there was also a showing of ‘Remember the Titans’. We would like to encourage all students to engage with

Black History Month and have placed some useful resources on the department Twitter page.

https://www.blackhistorymonth.org.uk/

Black History Month 2022 - Finished.pptx - Google Drive

https://www.blackhistorymonth.org.uk/
https://docs.google.com/file/d/1Ls6kSFUbgVjQyZi93-R934nRnmoZfLNq/edit?filetype=mspresentation


Treasure Hunt

Mrs Hammond’s Year 7 class impressed her this week with their algebra simplifying skills when they completed 

a treasure hunt around the classroom.

Maths Puzzle Club

This week in Maths Puzzle Club, Mrs Headley took the students 

into a computer room for the first time for them to try some 

online puzzles. 

Here are the links that the students used:

https://www.mathsisfun.com/puzzles/

https://www.kenkenpuzzle.com/play

https://www.mathsisfun.com/puzzles/
https://www.kenkenpuzzle.com/play


Write It Down, Don't Type 

It Out!

Put away your laptop. You 

are more likely to 

remember notes you write 

by hand than those you 

type.

ONLINE: Listen to & repeat new words before playing 

games at: www.languagesonline.org.uk

www.languageguide.org

www.linguascope.com

TRAFFIC LIGHTS: 

Highlight & categorise

I know these/Cognates

Easy to learn/semi-cognates 

Hard to learn/Unconnected

FLASH CARDS: Create match-

up cards to play vocab games 

(snap/pairs/dominoes/

noughts & crosses)

MNEMONICS 

Create sayings and 

rhymes to help you 

remember words: 

(I/you/he/she/we/they)

(Intelligent Youths Hope 

School Will Teach)

10 TEST: Family/friend tests you on the translation of 

10 words from English into French and vice versa

X-FACTOR:

Rap/sing/scat the new 

words and repeat 10 

times a day.

IMAGE ASSOCIATION: Draw the word using items/tools/ 
objects that make up that word (coiffeur = scissors/hair/ 

shampoo/comb/wig).

Look, 

Say,

Cover, 

Write, 

Check

Visualisation is a key skill when it 

comes to memory. Our brains store and 

recall images much more easily. Draw 
pictures of the words to learn.

SPATIAL-TEMPORAL:

Repeat the feminine 

words 10 times in the 

kitchen and the 

masculine in the dining 

room at the same time 

every day

EXPERT: Teach the vocabulary to someone else at 
home or in front of your mirror.

MFL Spelling & Memorisation Tips

Key Stage 4 French Speaking Club

Who? Year 10 and Year 11 students of French

Where? G49 – chez Mme Clough

When? Thursday 2.30 – 3.30 pm

Why? To build confidence in speaking kills in a 

relaxed and supportive environment. 

http://www.languagesonline.org.uk/
http://www.languageguide.org/
http://www.linguascope.com/


Teacher: Mme Djokovic

Phoebe Johnson (Year 8) and Christopher Taylor (Year 8) – for doing extremely well in your half 

term 1 test!

Teacher: Mrs Clough

Libby Fielding (Year 10) – for improved effort and focus in class

James Fisher (Year 8) – for showing good understanding and improved confidence in class

Rosemary Warrington (Year 10) - for completing MEMRISE (tu peux être fier de toi, Rosemary!)

Teacher: Mrs Harburn

Joshua Ward (Year 8) and Daisy Nolan (Year 8) – for doing extremely well in your HT1 test!

Imogen Atkinson (Year 9) - for outstanding attainment in Year 9 writing assessment!

Teacher: Mrs Santry

Kaydence Carroll (Year 9) and Tommy Flanagan (Year 9) – for excellent  attainment in Year 9 

writing assessment!



Alexie Hulley just goes from one success to

another when it comes to performing. Not only is

she a phenomenal dancer, and a great singer,

she is also a great actor… in High School Musical

terms, she’s a triple threat!

Alexie has recently auditioned for the Futurist

Theatre Production of Andrew Lloyd Webber’s

Cats, and was successfully cast int eh role of

Victoria the White Cat. This is a huge role, and

there was a lot of competition, but we are not the

slightest bit surprised that Alexie was given the

role. The most amazing thing about Alexie,

however, is that she is always incredibly humble

and never has any expectations- she is simply

the nicest student ever!

We are also excited to hear that Georgia Bolton

from Year 8 will be taking part in the Carlinghow

Theatre Company production of Dick Whittington

in the new year. Georgia is no stranger to

performing, and also no stranger to pantomime.

Good luck with the rehearsals, Georgia!



This week in Science our Year 8s have

been working hard learning all about

digestion. They have learned about the

organs involved, the vital enzymes that

are required and the basis of nutrition.

Next week they will be moving onto

balanced diets. Hope you all choose to

make balanced choices with your meals

over the half term holidays!

Feeling thirsty? Our Year 9s now know what it

takes to ensure that we are all receiving

clean, safe, drinkable water. They carried out

a series of practicals where they learned

about water treatments.

Here we have some lovely

displays of some more Year 9

work. We can see that they

understand the separation process

of chromatography. Please type in

the link below to find our more

about this process and read

through with your child.

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/guides/zpbkh39/revision/4



Kale Diaz-Whittaker

Pleasing focus and recall on 

exam unit questions

Molly Thurston

Pleasing focus and recall on 

exam unit questions

Casey-Leigh Robinson-

Wilson

Pleasing focus and recall on 

exam unit questions

Subhaan Rehman

Pleasing focus and recall on 

exam unit questions

Jobe Cook

Pleasing focus and recall on 

exam unit questions

Oliver Gratino

For his independent work on 

his portfolio.

Jack Wilson

For his independent work on 

his portfolio.

Rubin Ward

Excellent participation in 

class





CONGRATULATIONS 
T O  Y O U  A L L !

Thank you all for 
making a fantastic start 

and settling into BBG

PHOTOS COMING SOON!

MUNIBA MAHMOOD
For taking on challenges 

with a great big smile

AVA WALSHAW
For a fantastic week of 

rugby
HENRY BINGHAM

For a great first half term 
at BBG

AVA GOULDING
For a fantastic week of 

rugby

JOSSELIN ADAMS
For a fantastic week of 

rugby

EDWARD ATKINSON
For a great start to his 

BBG life

ISABELLE HEALD
For a great first  half 

term at BBG



Freddie Paver
Freddie has had an outstanding first 

half term in year 8. He is making great 

progress in all of his subjects and has a 

fantastic number of stamps. Well done, 

Freddie.

Maisy Austin
Maisy always has a fantastic attitude and 

is consistently making great progress 

around the academy. Well done, keep up 

the good work.

Emily Cocker
Emily has had a great week. She is 

making progress all around school and 

has been recognized for this by a number 

of her teachers. Keep up the great work. 

Well done Emily.



BRANDON 
NEWBY

A huge improvement 
last year and aware 
that he can be even 

better. Great 
contributions in form 

time and a positive 
attitude around the 

academy

LUCAS MURRAY
Polite, attentive and 
consistently comes 

in and does as is 
asked. 

Good engagement
with form 

time curriculum and 
questions.

ANEESHA MOYO
Aneesha Moyo – A 

resilient effort in her 
Rugby final at the 

weekend

CERYS BARSON
For being 

an exemplary student
and raising awareness 

of Black History 
Month



ELIANNA 
HARPER

ABI MAKIN

KEANI HUGHES

Making fantastic progress

Fantastic work in English

For always putting 100% 
effort in her work

Praise nominations in Assembly

Great progress in all subjects

Role model and positive 
attitude

EMILY BOYCE

100% effort in all her work

Great work in English

JASON CATTON

ALEXIE HULLEY

ELLIOT 
JACKSON

HARRY 
MOLLETT



STARS OF THE WEEK
GEMMA DAVIES-CARR, GABI HALL AND JACOB WYNN

For always doing the right thing.

For trying hard in 
everything she does.

For quietly doing all the right things









BOOK HERE

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/next-gen-choices-fair-tickets-414034808257?aff=schoolleaflet














Chicken
Shawarma &
Pickled Red

Cabbage

American 
Mustard

& Crispy Onion
Hot Dog
Wedges

Glazed 
Gammon
Carvery

with Gravy

Jamaican Jerk
Chicken
Wings

Hand Battered 
Fish

Harissa
Roasted 

Cauliflower
& Chickpea 

Salad

Jalapeno 
Loaded

Mac N Cheese

Cheese & 
Onion
Slice

Curried 
Chickpea &

Kale
Chana

Homemade 
Cajun
Bean

Burger

Tabbouleh
Cumin 

Roasted
Carrots with 

Lemon
& Honey

BBQ Beans Roasties
Roasted Roots

Wholegrain 
Rice &
Peas

Fry Bodi
(Caribbean 

Green
Beans)beans

Chips

Peas

Week commencing 26 September







https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/

Ofsted Parent View questions

My child is happy at this school My child feels safe at this school

The school makes sure its students are well behaved My has been bullied and the school dealt with the 
bullying quickly and effectively

The school makes me aware of what my child will 
learn during the year

When I have raised concerns with the school they 
have been dealt with properly

Does your child have special educational needs 
and/or disabilities (SEND)?

The school has high expectations for my child

My child does well at this school The school lets me know how my child is doing

There is a good range of subjects available to my child 
at this school

My child can take part in clubs and activities at this 
school

The school supports my child’s wider personal 
development

I would recommend this school to another parent 
(yes or no)

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/


Free online safety

resources and training

for parents



Photo 

Coming 

Soon

Gracie Thornton

Fantastic engagement 

in netball

Rosie Hirst

Fantastic effort in 

badminton

Lola Thompson

Fantastic effort in 

badminton

Maya Wood

Fantastic effort in 

badminton



Dexter Farmer

Great effort and 

progress in 

trampolining this week

Hudson Rowan

Good commitment to 

GCSE PE course

Charlotte 

Robertshaw

Good contribution to 

pre-option PE

Alfie Fergus

Great effort and 

Starting to show good 

understanding and 

skills in Rugby

Photo 

Coming 

Soon



Coby Doyle

Great progress in 

trampolining

Maisy Pye
Great engagement in GCSE 

theory and has shown 

resilience and progress in 

GCSE practical when 

trampolining.

Photo 

Coming 

Soon

Photo 

Coming 

Soon

Max Howarth

Great effort in PE. max has 

made fantastic progress in 

Rugby and he showed that 

this week during the rugby 

lesson.

Henry Bingham
Henry's confidence has 

grown and he is now able to 

lead his group through a 

warm up. He is becoming a 

leader in the group through 

his performance and attitude. 

Well done Henry.





The Year 9 Rugby Team travelled to Rastrick High School

to play in their festival this week. They were very

impressive in their first outing of the year and didn't

concede a single try. They beat Trinity Academy 10-0,

North Halifax Grammar 10-0 and local rivals Whitcliffe 25-

0. Player of the Tournament was Jack Milner who had a

great all-round performance

A winning result for the Year 8 Netball team! The 

students played five matches in a round robin 

tournament at MFG. Some brilliant play led to five wins 

from five and our Year 8's being crowned undefeated 

champions of Spen Valley.

The Year 10 Football team hosted local rivals Whitcliffe 

Mount on Thursday. After a close first half. BBG were 1-0 

up thanks to a goal from Alex Carrol and a goal line 

clearance from Ruby Haigh. Goals from Harry Swain and 

Louie Sykes in the second half secured the three points.



Year 7 v St John Fisher (A) Thursday 
10 November

Year 8 Festival at Old Brodlians
Wednesday 9 November

Year 9, 10 and 11 v South Craven (A)
Wednesday 9 November

Year 11 v St John Fisher (A) 
Thursday 10 November

Year 7 v Brayton, Featherstone and 
Rodillian TBC

U13 Girls v Castle Hall 
TBC

Year 11 v MFG 
TBC

Year 10 Football
BBG 3 -0 Whitcliffe

Year 9 Rugby Festival at Rastrick
BBG 10-0 Trinity
BBG 10-0 NHGS

BBG 25-0 Whitcliffe

Year 7 - 2nd place in SPEN 
tournament, losing due to golden 

goal!

Year 10 
Lost against Ilkley A 15-12
Won against Ilkley B 10-5

Year 8 – 1st place in SPEN 
tournament!






